
INT. JASON’S CAR

THEY SIT IN SILENCE FOR A LITTLE WHILE.

JESSICA
Sooo how you feeling?

JASON
Great! Amazing! Fantastic! G has 
always been a glory hog, can’t take 
it when he’s not the center of 
attention.

JESSICA
How often do you guys fight like 
that?

There’s an awkward pause.

JESSICA (CONT'D)
Where are we going any way?

JASON
Somewhere you might like.

EXT. BIG FIELD - NIGHT

JASON AND JESSICA ARE LAYING ON THE HOOD OF JASON’S CAR 
STARING AT THE NIGHT SKY.

JESSICA
This is amazing. One thing about 
Hollywood too many bright lights to 
see the stars, Well the cool ones 
anyway.

JASON
Yeah I like to come here when my 
mind gets to cluttered. They sit in 
silence for a bit.

JASON (CONT'D)
You know one thing I don’t get.

 Jason looks over at Jessica.

JASON (CONT'D)
Why do you keep hanging around me? 
I mean I’m a looser and your....
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JESSICA
As your friend put it A washed up 
superstar.

Jessica chuckles.

JESSICA (CONT'D)
Well if your a loser and I’m washed 
up guess we’re about in the same 
boat. Maybe I’m here to write a 
book, how to live life at 25% 
potential. Take that final plunge 
into retirement.

Both Jessica and Jason laugh. Jessica sits up.

JESSICA (CONT'D)
But to be serious if I had to guess 
it’s your eyes.

Jason sits up and looks at her confused.

JESSICA (CONT'D)
Not in a literal sense. You have a 
look, it’s kinda like a I wanna 
help you look. It reminds me of my 
mom before the ... you know.

They sit there in silence letting that settle.

JASON
Hey Jessica I don’t know if 
anyone’s ever asked you but what 
would you wanna be if you weren’t 
an actor?

Jessica stands up and walks forward a little.

JESSICA
If I got a choice a florist.

JASON
A florist?

JESSICA
Yeah.

She turns around and looks at Jason.

2.



3.

JESSICA (CONT’D)
It’s simple yet complicated. 
Flowers have the ability to help
People who are sad, sick, in love, 
arguing.

JESSICA (CONT'D)
I feel like a florist can help so 
many people. If we don’t help 
people what good are we?

Jessica turns back around and looks up at the stars.

JASON
(mumbles)

Yeah what good are we? Jessica 
walks back towards the car.

JESSICA
What about you?

JASON
(Confused)

What about me?

Jessica sits next to Jason.

JESSICA
Welllll i’ve met your friends, i’ve 
met your sister, and i’ve seen your 
house. You got a pretty sweet life, 
yet I still feel like i’m missing 
something.

There is a pause.

JASON
Yeah I can see how people look at 
me and think I have it all 
together, but honestly I have no 
clue what I really want. For as 
long as I can remember i’ve been 
focused on helping other people 
find their purpose guess I haven’t 
really had the time to figure out 
my own. Maybe that’s why i’ve been 
so focused on doing all of Damon’s 
chores, to prove that i’m worthy of 
doing something for myself. I bet 
it sounds stupid doesn’t it? 
Jessica grabs his hand.

JESSICA
Not one bit.
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